
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
April 18, 2016 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 
p.m., Monday April 18, 2016.  Responding to roll call were Bob Steele, 
Dennis Ford, Mike Supan Jr., Heather Sherman, Dave Wiesbrock, Jessica 
Bonnell and Monica Kreiser. Ron Sons and Bob Folty were absent. The 
Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 
Guests-  

 Sharon Klehm-Has a home for sale that has four lots. Lots 4 
& 5 are empty and would like to give them to the village. 
The board will consider the offer. 

 Illinois Valley Waste Services & Republic Services 
Opened garbage bids from both companies, Republic 
Services was the lowest bid. A motion was made by Dave 
Wiesbrock and 2nd by Monica Kreiser to accept Republic 
Services contract. 

 John Coons-John’s Lawnmower Repair 
Three mowing bids were opened for 2016. The lowest bid 
was John’s Lawnmower Repair. A motion was made by 
Dennis Ford and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to accept John’s 

Lawnmower Repair bid.  
 

Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 
 Water bills were done over the weekend. 
 The minutes of March’s meeting were presented and approved. A 

motion was made by Monica Kreiser and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 

 La Salle County board minutes are available to board members who 
request them. 

 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Schneider  

 Monthly bills were presented and approved to pay. A motion was 
made by Dennis Ford and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 

 A bill from Lowell Farm Drainage in the amount of $1910.92 and a 
bill from Town & Country in the amount of $984.81 were added to 
be taken out of the TIF fund.  

  



  Police Report - Dave Woolford (absent) 
 The state doesn’t have any newer computer than we already have 

so the village will keep looking. 

 
 Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report - Marc Lemrise  

 Bathrooms at the park are open.  

 Drain tile at Tonica Nursery is fixed. 
 A water leak on Rt. 251 on the south end of town was repaired by 

Pohar & Sons. 
 Added dirt and seeded water leak areas around town. 

 
 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek 

 The grant for the lift station that was added for the stormwater 
stabilization lagoon needs to be rewritten and submitted again. 

 The road in front of Northern Partners Coop could possibly be fixed 
by recycling the current road and putting a cement or asphalt 
overlay on top for around $54,000. 

 

Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 
 Nothing new on sewer treatment easement paperwork. 

 
 Trustees Comments & Complaints 

 Residents in the area of Elm St. and Peru St. would like a stop 
sign installed due to higher truck traffic. The board will table it 
until next month’s meeting. 
 

 A motion was made by Dave Wiesbrock and 2nd Monica Kreiser to 
adjourn meeting at 8:45 P.M.  

  
Respectfully Submitted,  
Heather Sherman 
Village Clerk 


